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February, Spring 2025 

Hello parents and students, 

First of all, our entire faculty and staff are praying that the grace and blessings of God will be 
abundant in the homes of our students and their families throughout this year. We are also 
grateful for your interest in our New Life Korean School in the spring semester of 2025. With the 
interest of many parents, the passion of students for learning, and the efforts of all our faculty 
and staff, our school is moving forward smoothly this semester as well. As we begin the first 
semester of 2025, we are sending out this newsletter, and we hope that the information below 
will be helpful for your participation in the school. 

1. School Operations 

 Spring Semester Duration: January 26th – May 9th  
 Class Hours: 5:30 PM – 7:25 PM 
 Students can arrive from 5:00 PM, and classes will begin promptly at 5:30 PM. 

To facilitate smooth class progression, we kindly request students to be seated 
in classrooms by 5:30 PM. 

 Regular classes conclude at 7:25 PM, followed by the AWANA program at 7:40 PM. 
Students participating in AWANA can be picked up at the church at 9:00 PM.  

Time Activity Note 

5:00 - 5:30 PM Arrival, incomplete 
homework review 

Students completing assignments receive 
assistance from tutors and prepare for class. 

5:30 – 6:20 PM Period 1 Classrooms 

6:20 – 6:40 PM Dinner Fellowship Hall/Parents Volunteers 

6:40 – 7:25 PM Period 2 Receive homework and classroom cleanup 

7:25 PM –  Student dismissal or AWANA 
participation  AWANA starts at 7:40 PM 

2. Registration Fee Payment 

 Registration fees can be paid in cash or by check (payable to New Life Korean School, 
with student's name in the memo). Payment can be made to finance personnel. 

 First student: $200, Second: $180, Third: $150, Fourth: $120 

3. Student and Parent Notes 

 Please provide information about students’ food preferences or allergies to the principal, 
vice principal, or class teacher during this week's attendance.  



 2  
 

 Class teachers may request specific materials. Additionally, preparing a bag and water 
bottle with the student's name will aid in the commuting process. 

 To ensure a safe learning environment for all members of our school, please cooperate by 
strictly adhering to our school regulations. 

4. Spring Semester Special Events 

 Colorado Korean School Association Writing/Drawing Contest: Scheduled for April 5 
(optional program and details to be announced). 

 Spring Break: April 18 (Easter break). Classes will continue during Cherry Creek School 
District Spring break week. 

 My Dream Speech Contest: April 19, 3 PM (optional event for interested students) 
 Korean School Marketplace: May 9 (In-house event immediately following the end of 

semester ceremony). 
 Please note that the school continues even on Valentine’s Day (February 14).  

5. Parents Meal Service Volunteers 

 Our school provides dinner for students, and parental volunteers are needed. We kindly 
ask parents to volunteer at least twice during the semester. 

 Volunteers will assist the meal service team. On the assigned day, please arrive at the 
school around 5:00 PM to meet the kitchen volunteers. 

6. Other Inquiries and Information 

 Email: conlmcks@gmail.com  
 New Life Korean School Website: https://newlifekoreanschool.org  
 Newsletters will be regularly sent to the email address used during student registration. If 

someone around you is not receiving newsletters, please contact us at the above email 
address. 

 Our school is sponsored by New Life Mission Church. If you haven't registered with our 
yet but wish to participate in the worship and register for the church, please contact the 
staff or the pastors at the church for inquiries. Check out the church website for more 
information. 

Once again, thank you for enrolling your children in New Life Korean School. Our staff and 
teachers are committed to providing a safe environment for students to learn about Korean 
culture and language. 

Thank you, 

New Life Korean School 

 

“All Scripture is God-breathed and is useful for teaching, rebuking, correcting and training in 
righteousness, so that the man of God may be thoroughly equipped for every good work.” 

2 Timothy 3:16-17 

https://newlifekoreanschool.org/english/
mailto:conlmcks@gmail.com
https://newlifekoreanschool.org/
https://newlifecolorado.net/
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